
MCSL Team Reps Meeting 
April 10, 2025 
 
Present: Kristine Frohman (President), Rebecca Fayed (Treasurer), Tom Allison (Secretary), 
Marcie Ament, Tom Donley, Jim Garner, Tom Lang, Gabe Ossi, Tisha Schestopol, Eric Smith, 
Scott Witkin 
Excused: Jessica Moore (Vice President) 
 
Teams Present: A, ARH, B, BE, C, CA, CB, CCR, CLK, CS, CTC, D, DA, EW, FH, FM, FO, FR, 
FV, G, GER, GM, GP, H, HA, IF, JC, K, KFM, KL, KM, LB, LF, LLD, LM, MB, MCT, MO, MS, MW, 
NCC, NGV, NH, NMC, NO, NWB, OF, OG, OM, PA, PGL, PLT, PR, PW, QV, RC, RE, RF, RH, 
RS, RV, SB, SG, SL, SO, TA, TB, TF, TH, TN, TW, W, WCF, WG, WHI, WL, WLP, WTL, WWD 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:02 p.m. by President Kristine Frohman. 
 
Thank you to our wonderful sponsors for their support of our league. 

● Seasonal Roots, Glenn Fellman (online farrmers market, 
https://www.seasonalroots.com/, email: glenn@seasonalroots.com) 

● Just Tryan It, Kristen Abrams (provides financial assistance to families with a child in 
cancer treatment, https://justtryanit.com/). If your team is interested in forming a kid’s 
triathlon team, contact Just Tryan It. 

 
President’s Report (Kristine Frohman): 

● Next month’s meeting is in person. It is important that someone from each MCSL team is 
present to pick up meet materials. 

● If you have an athlete who wants to transfer teams, please submit those as soon as 
possible for consideration. 

 
Treasurer’s Report (Rebecca Fayed): 

● Teams who have not yet paid their 2025 dues were notified in the Zoom chat. 
● County team dues have not yet been paid, but we anticipate that these will be paid soon. 
● We need dues checks no later than one week before the May meeting. If you do not pay 

by the May meeting, you will not receive your meet materials. 
 
Awards (Tisha Schestopol and Tom Donley) 

● Be prepared to take home a lot of items. At least one large bag, and perhaps an 
additional box. 

● Ribbons for B meets continue to be processed. Please bring your check to the May 
meeting. You need to place your order at least one week prior to the May meeting. 

 
Clinics (Scott Witkin): 

● Clinic registration will open online on April 16. 
● We will check eligibility for new and recertifying referee clinics as well as the recertifying 

stroke and turn clinic. 

https://www.seasonalroots.com/
https://justtryanit.com/


● Make sure that your officials sign up for a clinic. We will not add additional clinics for 
officials who miss one of the many clinic offerings. 

● You will receive official’s guides and handbooks at the May meeting. If you need more 
copies, contact Scott Witkin. 

● The MCSL Coaches Clinic will be held on Sunday, June 18, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. We 
encourage all coaches and reps to attend (coaches are required to attend the Safe Sport 
portion of this meeting). The link will be available on April 16 and will be sent to the reps 
via email. 

 
SSL Hours and Colorado Equipment (Jim Garner): 

● There is a link to the SSL hours form on the MCSL website (SSL Hours Application). 
Proof of liability insurance must be submitted with the form as well as a description of 
what the students will be doing to obtain the SSL hours. 

● Starting equipment will be ordered soon. Contact Jim Garner (colorado@mcsl.org) as 
soon as possible. Orders received by this weekend should be delivered in time for the 
season. 

● Contact Jim Garner for pricing information. 
 
Website & Automation (Eric Smith and Tom Lang): 

● Test your logins! There are still 17 teams who have not logged on to the website yet. 
● Update your team information as soon as possible so it is correct. This includes coaches 

email addresses. This information is essential so we can contact you and your coaches 
during the season with important information. 

● Time to test your computers! If you need a copy of Meet Manager, contact Eric Smith 
(automation@mcsl.org) and arrange to pick up a USB drive with a copy of the software. 

● Please do not change a swimmer’s name in the system after the first swim. This causes 
lots of problems. 

● Automation training will be held on Monday, June 2 via Zoom. See the website for 
details. See the videos on the website for lots of helpful information. We recommend you 
view these prior to the training session. 

● Remember - this is your LAST CHANCE to update your team information. 
● Make sure to get your division job information completed and returned to MCSL as soon 

as possible if you have not already done so. The form is available on the website. 
 
The next meeting will be held, in person, on May 8, 2025 at 8:00 p.m. This is an in person 
meeting, held at the Montgomery County Executive Office Building at 101 Monroe Street in 
Rockville. See this map for where the entrance is located and where you can park. This 
information is available on the MCSL website in the team reps area. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Tom Allison, Secretary 
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